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Department of Public Works
Superintendent Shane Grinnell 

Report for September 2015 Council Meeting
We have been trying to keep up with mowing/trimming all areas of the village (park, Lagoons, 2 lift stations, Water tower area, Village hall, Library and cemetery.  Grass is not slowing down. 
The Orange Dump/Plow truck is still at Hofferberts in Banister. The hydraulic Pump was tested, and it was not pumping. The pump was removed and is currently getting rebuilt in Lansing. 
The gas line installed by consumers, now the village hall has its own meter/gas source.  Consumers crew on scene stated due to the fact we were willing to help them with traffic control, bathrooms etc, they put a order in for consumers “clean up crew” come in. This also meant they would patch the asphalt they had to tear up when installing the gas line. The lawn will also be cleaned up by consumers.  Originally we would have to pay for the asphalt patch ( 800.00)   So we did save some money on the project. The old line was hit by the Dairy Fest tent. 
We have had two water main breaks. One on s. Ovid St. This break had been going on for a long time, it was leaking right into the storm drain.  The hole in the main was smooth and wore down from the water, it had been leaking so long.  The 2nd main break was on W Elm St. This was due to an old repair band ( 10 yrs + old) failed.  We replaced the band. 
We had a few complaints of the water looking brown on Pine St. This was due to the monthly hydrant flushing, water main break, and Fire Dept training all within that week.  Residents were told to contact the DPW if the water did not return to normal within 24hrs.  The village received no calls. We test the water on a regular schedule to make sure it is safe, they were also advised our hydrant flushing schedule is posted in many places including our website. 
Mower/Police Trailer is on schedule, looking like it should be done within the next week or so. 
After looking at the Country Clipper mowers, we were unable to get one without a joystick. I then started to reevaluate the mowers I had looked at and I decided that the Toro would have better serve the Village in the long run.  The Country Clippers would be nice for non commercial use and they had sealed bearing spindles, whereas the Toro had Serviceable spindles. (Meaning you can grease them)    The village already owns a Toro brand mower, in the cemetery and has had good luck with it. I was also able to get Toro to come down in price as well.  After taking delivery of the Toro mower, it has made a difference in mowing times. The old mower it took about 45 mins to mow each ball field, now it take close to 25 min. The faster mower and larger deck made a big difference.  The mower also rides nice. 
See attached list of sidewalk repairs/Letter that was dropped off to each sidewalk repair site.
I would like to request a Parks Committee meeting within the next few weeks, to formulate a plan on the use of the Village owned concession stand. We have other groups wanting to use it besides the youth league baseball teams.  We have transformed the park into 3 soccer fields. It’s nice seeing the park being used every day/night
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